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15th September 2020 

Police and Crime Commissioner for Dyfed-Powys 

Response to PEEL spotlight report, the Hard Yards: Police-to-police 
collaboration 

It is pleasing to see the All-Wales collaboration being recognised as having a 
strong sense of purpose to improve policing for the whole of Wales, which is 
supported by Welsh Government. I am proud that during my time as Chair of 
the All-Wales Policing Group we were collectively able to further enhance our 
strong working relationship with Welsh Government’s Police Liaison Unit. I am 
confident that the Group will continue to improve its oversight and scrutiny of 
collaborations over this year and beyond.  

I have welcomed the Force’s introduction of a Benefits Realisation Officer, which 
should assist the Force in demonstrating the value added through innovative 
projects. I will continue to work closely with the Force to ensure that the impact 
of both collaborations and local projects are appropriately realised and 
capitalised on. 

 


